May 7th 2025   Communication Meeting MINUTES
4:00pm in the Marine lounge

Roll Call: Present at meeting, Vic Burnett, Angela Dickenson, Sean Mc Dermott, Janet McDonald, Krish Muruga, Michele Silber, Dave Winter, 

A quorum was present – All Communication Committee members were in attendance.
Proof of Notice attached: Meeting was posted via email to all residents, on TV display, and in elevators and via zoom. 

Electronic Vendors: Dave Winter has researched various electronic vendors. He believes that ElectionBuddy.com is one that Sea Monarch should use. This vendor can provide a method of verification of voters, easy to use, and priced at or around $30.00 per election. 
It was discussed that each owner/unit needs a voting certificate on file.  
To keep with a developed timeline, the next vote from the residents will be late May (26-27) for the carpet and renderings. It doesn’t look like this vote will be electronically based on the amount of time needed to secure proper documentation moving forward.
The following dates are target dates for the upcoming interior work:
August 7th , 2025 – Mold Remediation
September 4th, 2025 – HVAC
December 8th, 2025- Hallway Renovations

The opening of the shaft in the PH, did determine that there is  mold in the shaft that needs to be remediated. 

It was discussed that Sea Monarch should have a method of notifying residents of changes or situations out of the ordinary, such as the recent large number of high schoolers that led to the closure of our beach and restricted access to Sea Monarch. Should a situation occur, please inform the security desk. Our Security team has the ability to notify Vic Burnett, Sean McDermott, and or Dave Winter. They have the ability to send out emergency text messages to residents.
Does Sea Monarch have a need to survey residents to determine the best method of communication for each unit/ owner. It was stated that 20% of residents have never logged in to Building Link. Leaving us to believe that at least 20% of the residents may prefer written communication over electronic communication.

The newsletter will be changed to a News Bulletin to provide information to residents.  Like a one-page bulletin of information. The purpose is to communicate with residents who prefer written information. 

There was a brief discussion regarding non-residents parking in the Sea Monarch lot to visit the beach. This concern has raised questions in the past. Sean McDermott said he was going to research a security gate for the north side. Concerns discussed included Sea Monarch paying for added security on the weekends to prevent people from parking at Sea Monarch. Other concerns included vandalism, malfunction of gate etc.….
During the discussion regarding parking, it was also mentioned that not everyone who parked at Sea Monarch has parking stickers. Which would make it easier for security to determine who belongs and who does not. 
